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TOWN OF KENT

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

September 17, 2018
FINAL MINUTES
The Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Kent held a Public Hearing at the Kent Town Hall, 25 Sybil’s Crossing, Kent Lakes,  New York on Monday, September 17, 2018.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M by Mr. Gordon Moccio, the ZBA Chairman.  After due notice, the following members were present:

Present:


Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman



Mr. Ronald Hansen, Vice Chairman



Mr. Brett Harrison


Ms. Jennifer Martinez



Mr. Bill Walters, Building Inspector

Mr. Moccio opened the meeting by leading the Pledge of Allegiance.
1. Andrew Gileno, 21 Yorktown Road, Kent Lakes, NY 10512;  TM:  33.42-1-41
Requested a 20’  rear variance for an ATF 12’ x 8’ shed.   Tax Map #33.42-1-41.

Mr. Gileno discussed his plans to have a 12’ x 8’ shed next to his fence to replace one destroyed by the recent tornado.  Mr. Gileno delivered his notices to his neighbors personally, as he is friendly with them.  An anonymous complaint was made to the Building Department.  
Mr. Moccio asked for a motion to grant the variance.  The motion was made by
Mr. Hansen and seconded by Ms. Martinez.  The roll call votes were as follows:

Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman

-
Aye



Mr. Ronald Hansen, Sr., Vice Chairman
-
Aye



Mr. Brett Harrison



-
Aye



Ms. Martinez




-
Aye



The motion carried.

2. Richard Tinaro, 54 Marie Road, Kent Lakes, NY  10512;  TM:  22.-1-44
Requested a 30’ rear variance for a  proposed 32’ x 24’ shed..  
Tax Map # 22.-1-44.
Mr. & Mrs. Tinaro attended the meeting and explained their plans to have a 32’ x 24’ shed constructed on their property.  Mr. Hansen said that a site inspection was made and there were no objections to the plan as submitted.

Mr. Moccio asked for a motion to grant the variance.  The motion was made by
Mr. Moccio and seconded by Ms. Martinez.  The roll call votes were as follows:

Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman

-
Aye



Mr. Ronald Hansen, Sr., Vice Chairman
-
Aye



Mr. Brett Harrison



-
Aye



Ms. Martinez




-
Aye



The motion carried.

3. Joseph Cunningham, 182 Lakeshore Drive East, Kent Lakes, NY  10512; 
TM:  33.42-1-18








Requested  a 15’ rear & a 4’6” side variance for a proposed 8’ x 12’ shed. 
Tax Map # 33.42-1-18.

Mr. Cunningham advised the ZBA that he wanted to have a shed installed on his property.  He notified his neighbors personally of his plans and no one objected.
A site inspection was conducted on this property and everyone agreed that the location for the proposed shed was a good one.  

Mr. Moccio asked for a motion to grant the variance.  The motion was made by
Mr. Hansen and seconded by Ms. Martinez.  The roll call votes were as follows:

Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman

-
Aye



Mr. Ronald Hansen, Sr., Vice Chairman
-
Aye



Mr. Brett Harrison



-
Aye



Ms. Martinez




-
Aye



The motion carried.

4. Robert McNerney, 10 Birch Trail, KentLakes, NY  10512;  TM:  44.6-2-39

Requests 14’ front variance for a proposed second story addition.  
Tax Map # 44.6-2-39.

Mr. and Mrs. McNerney were at the meeting and talked about a second story addition they wanted to have built on their house due to damage done over the winter by inclement weather in March.  The applicants were seeking approval of a variance for the  pre-existing front of their house, which is .9’ from the property line and they need the variance to be 15’. A section in the rear portion of the house will be removed and the second story will be built on the front portion of the house and the footprint will not be changed.  

Mr. Hansen said that the ZBA saw the storm damage during the site visit and that there were no issues with this variance.  Mr. Moccio asked for a motion to grant the variance.  The motion was made by Mr. Hansen and seconded by Ms. Martinez.  The roll call votes were as follows:

Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman

-
Aye



Mr. Ronald Hansen, Sr., Vice Chairman
-
Aye



Mr. Brett Harrison



-
Aye



Ms. Martinez




-
Aye



The motion carried.

   .  
5. Kent Development Association, 8 John Walsh Boulevard, Peekskill, NY  10566;
Property located on North Horsepound Road;  TM:  12.-1-38



Requested a variance to vary the maximum distance from 50’ to 140’ for an extension of a zoning district boundary into a less restricted zone.  The property located on North Horsepound Road in the IOC district in Kent.  
Tax Map #12.-1-38.

Ms. Jamie LoGuidice, of Insite Engineering, attended the meeting along with Mr. Richard Esposito, the owner of the property.  This project was part of an approved sub-division in 2014.  The existing 3.26 acre lot is constrained with DEC wetlands and steep slopes, therefore the only buildable section of this property is in the northwest corner of the property.  As part of the conditionally approved sub-division a portion of the adjoining property was approved to be conveyed to this lot.  The Planning Board advised Insite when the sub-division was approved that there was a zoning issue   
Mr. Moccio said he was curious as to why the applicant approached the ZBA rather than the Town Board to request a zoning change.  Ms. LoGuidice said that Insite believed it would be easier to get the lot line adjustment than it would be to get a zoning change to the Town Code.  The original approved plan was to convey .5 acres to this lot and the applicant is now requesting .8 acres.  Mr. Moccio said that since the sub-division has not been built yet is a concern to him.  He also suggested that the Kent Highway Deparment may also have concerns and that they be contacted.  He asked if the benefit of this project posed a hardship and could another approach to the problem be possible.   Ms. LoGuidice said that the site had minimal development area as it is right now, which is why they need the portion of the residential lot.  Mr. Hansen asked what changed regarding the size since the plan was approved in 2014.  Ms. LoGuidice said that she was only requesting that the zone size be changed and not the lot line.  The building will be further back from the road and it makes it more appealing.    Mr. Esposito asked to speak and advised the ZBA that when he purchased the property and first designed the layout of the lot the zoning was 500’ from Route 52 and that since that time the code has changed.  The stormwater and the septic system contributed the requested change.  Mr. Hansen said that this matter needed to be held over so that the ZBA could look into this matter.  Ms. LoGuidice advised the ZBA that the Planning Board would not grant final approval until the ZBA made their decision.  Mr. Moccio asked what the warehouse would be used for and was told that it would be used for a contractors’ yard and an office which would be leased to tenants.  Mr. Walters said that a contractors’ yard was only allowed in an IOC district so it would be allowed on this property.  Mr. Moccio asked what characteristic changes would be made to the neighborhood and was told that there would be no changes to the neighborhood.  Mr. Moccio reiterated that further documentation would be necessary before the decision regarding the variance was made.  Ms. LoGuidice respectfully asked how contacting the Highway Department applied to this situation.  Mr. Moccio said that hthe ZBA needed to be reassured that everyone who had concerns about this project were contacted and satisfied.  Ms. Martinez asked if this project was only to make money and did not feel that there was a hardship regarding this property as most of the requested variances did.  Ms. LoGuidice said that she felt there would be hardship if the variance was denied.  Mr. Moccio said a condition on the application would be that the variance would be granted only if/when the sub-division was completed.  
Mr. Moccio made a motion to hold this matter over until the October meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Hansen. The roll call votes were as follows:

Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman

-
Aye



Mr. Ronald Hansen, Sr., Vice Chairman
-
Aye


Mr. Brett Harrison



-
Aye



Ms. Martinez




-
Aye



The motion carried.

6. Archived Variances
Mr. Walters advised the ZBA that the Records Retention Department discovered that some old variances were filed with the wrong tax map numbers.  They have been modified to reflect the correct numbers.  Attached is a list of the numbers as noted below:
	DATE
	OLD TAX MAP #
	NEW TAX MAP #

	11/06
	31.51-2-25
	33.51-2-25

	11/06
	22.83-1-43
	22.82-1-43

	03/06
	22.73-1-29
	22.73-1-49

	12/00
	22.-01-22
	22.-01-53

	10/98
	22.-18-01
	22.-79-1-1

	11/95
	12.05-1-16
	32.-01-51

	10/96
	22.86-1-16
	22.82-1-6

	
	
	

	
	
	


Mr. Walters asked that this matter be entered into the Minutes.
Mr. Moccio asked that the Minutes reflect that the changes have been made and that the files have been updated and filed accordingly.

7. Aproval of the August  ZBA Minutes
 
The August Minutes will be approved at the October meeting.

Mr. Moccio asked for a motion to close the meeting at 8:30 PM. The motion was made by
Mr. Hansen and seconded by Mr.Moccio.  The roll call votes were as follows:

Mr. Gordon Moccio, Chairman

-
Aye


Mr. Ronald Hansen, Sr., Vice Chairman
-
Aye


Mr. Brett Harrison



-
Aye


Ms. Martinez




-
Aye


The motion carried.

Cordially Submitted,

Vera Patterson

CC:
Town Clerk

            Planning Board

Town Board 

Zoning Board

William Walters, Building Inspector
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
25 Sybil’s Crossing

Kent Lakes, NY  10512

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Kent will hold a Public Hearing on Monday, September 17, 2018  at the Kent Town Hall, 25 Sybil’s Crossing, Kent Lakes, NY at 

7:30 p.m. to review the following applications.

1. Andrew Gileno

21 Yorktown Road

Kent Lakes, NY 10512

Requests a 20’  rear variance for ATF 12’ x 8’ shed.   Tax Map #33.42-1-41.

2. Richard Tinaro

54 Marie Road

Kent Lakes, NY  10512

Requests a 30’ rear variance for a  proposed 32’ x 24’ shed..  Tax Map # 22.-1-44. 

3. Joseph Cunningham

182 Lakeshore Drive E.

Kent Lakes, NY  10512

Requests  a 15’ rear & a 4’6” side variance for a proposed 8’ x 12’ shed. Tax Map # 33.42-1-18.

4. Robert McNerney

10 Birch Trail

KentLakes, NY  10512

Requests 14’ front variance for a proposed second story addition.  Tax Map # 44.6-2-39.

5. Kent Development Association

8 John Walsh Boulevard

Peekskill, NY  10566

Requests a variance to vary the maximum distance from 50’ to 140’ for extension of zoning district boundary into less restricted zone.  Property located on North Horsepound Road.  Tax Map #12.-1-38.

SITE INSPECTIONS ARE THE SECOND SUNDAY OF THE MONTH.

CC:   
Town Clerk

Planning Board

Town Board

William Walters, Building Inspector
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